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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To keep Housing Committee informed on the progress in relation to the         Housing Stock Transfer, in particular regarding:

· Appointment of Consultants

· Partner Selection Steering Group

· Partner Selection Long List

· Place on 2006 Transfer Programme

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities

· 
Council Ambitions - to match the supply of homes in our area 
with the identified housing need.

· 
Community Objectives – Housing.
· 
Corporate Priorities – None.

· 
Other Considerations - To meet the Decent Homes Standard by 2010, and to meet identified Tenants’ Aspirations.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The Council made a decision in July 2006 to apply for a place on the Transfer Programme.  An application was made by 31 July 2006 deadline, and in doing this the Council agreed if a place was to be offered that it would transfer its stock by 31 March 2008.

2.2
Due to the tight time schedule Ribble Valley was working towards it was agreed that work would continue on the process pending a decision from the Government as Ribble Valley could not afford the time to wait before appointing Consultants etc.

3
ISSUES

3.1
In September, following written submissions, presentations and interview the following Consultants were appointed :

· Lead Consultant – PWC (Price Waterhouse Cooper)-( Madeleine Nelson – Lead Consultant.)

· Legal Consultant – Trowers Hamlins – (Mike Gaskell – Lead Consultant)

· Communications Consultant – IPB Communications – (Stuart Pimbley – Lead Consultant)

· Independent Tenant Advisor – Rukhsana Nabi from Indigo, who had worked with the Tenants through the Options Appraisal process was retained.

3.2
Following advice from our Consultants it was agreed that the following pieces of work were required most urgently.

· Validation of valuation submitted to DCLG by our former

Consultants, Penningtons.

· Selecting an R.S.L partner

· Agreeing a Project Plan for pre ballot period.

3.3
PWC are currently undertaking validation work on the valuation, and it is hoped that this will be complete for 16 November 2006, and if so a verbal update will be given at the meeting.

3.4
A Partner Selection Steering Group has been formed, which consists of Staff, Elected Members and Tenants.  Terms of reference for this Group have been agreed (see Appendix A for membership details and Terms of Reference).

3.5
Two meetings of this Group will have been held by 16 November 2006, Attached at Appendix B are minutes of the meeting on 17 October 2006, together with a proposed long list of R.S.L’s to approach as our Partner, and the initial Pre Qualification Questionnaire that will be sent to all on the long list.

3.6

At the next Steering Group meeting on 6 November 2006 the Long list And Pre Qualification Questionnaire should receive formal approval from The Group.  The meeting on 6 November 2006 will focus on preparation for Partner Selection, including determining our criteria for the perfect partner, and agreeing an evaluation mechanism for the applications to enable a short list to be agreed.  The timescale for short listing is early December to enable those short listed to prepare detailed submissions by mid January.  During February, Study Visits and Open Days will be undertaken to enable a final decision to be made by March 2007.  A detailed Project Plan will also be agreed at this meeting, and a copy will be provided to Housing Committee on 16th November 2006.

3.7
The Department of Communities and Local Government announced the Transfer programme on 18 October 2006.  Ribble Valley Borough Council along with 14 other Local Authorities received a reserved place on the programme.  The reason for this is that Ribble Valley had a small negative valuation of £1.08 million for which Gap Funding had not been sought.  DCLG need to be confident that we are not likely to seek Gap Funding at a later date.  Following validation of the Valuation, discussions will be held with representatives from the appropriate Government Offices, and our Consultants to agree our final position before our place will be confirmed (see copy letters at Appendix C).

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications
· Resources - there is currently no identified Budget for this work, It is intended as part of our negotiations with prospective Partner R.S.L’s that they may be requested to meet the costs of the Transfer Process.  However, Members should be aware that at the current time no guarantee can be given that there will be no cost to the General Fund.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal - all the necessary expertise has been appointed.
· Political - the debate to date on this issue illustrates that there is a significant political element to the decisions made.
· Reputation - Transfer Process needs to be robust and transparent to ensure the reputation of the Council is protected.

5
CONCLUSION

5.1
Work on the Stock Transfer is progressing quickly with Tenants, Elected          Members and staff working in partnership with our Consultants.  Ribble Valley is confident of taking up its reserve place, and progress will Continue to be reported to appropriate Committees.

6
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
6.1
 Note the contents of this report.

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES 

For further information please ask for Christine Grimshaw

, extension 4469
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